
 

 

MINUTES 
House Appropriations Subcommittee on Higher Education 

October 5, 2017 
Room 352, Capitol Building 

 
The subcommittee was called to order at 9:01 a.m. by Representative LaSata, Chair. All 
members were present. 
 
Representative Inman moved to adopt the minutes of September 28, 2017. The minutes were 
approved without objection. 
 
Representative LaSata recognized the following individuals, who provided testimony and 
answered members’ questions:  
 

 Sarah Anthony, Deputy Director, Michigan College Access Network 
 

 Scott Menzel, Superintendent, Washtenaw Intermediate School District 
 

 Monica Thompson, School Counselor, Detroit School of Arts 
 

 Caroline Altman-Smith, Deputy Director of Education Programs, Kresge Foundation 
 

 Zack Kowalski, AdviseMI college advisor, Lincoln Park HS 
 

 Bree Simmons, student, Western Michigan University 
 
 
Representative LaSata adjourned the meeting at 10:02 a.m. 


